Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed revision to NARA 

Regulations 36 CFR 1220 through 1242. As a consultant and practitioner both in 

government and industry I have found these regulations to be representative of sound 

and practical records management procedures. Of particular note is that the “shall” 

concept has been replaced by “must.” This gives added emphasis to the regulations. I 

never found the regulations cumbersome therefore,  much of the change, 

unfortunately, appears to be change for the sake of change. The FAQ is a popular 

concept and is now used throughout rather than only in specific places. Questions 

should be reviewed since they are not consistent, .i.e, “What standards are used as 

guidance?.” What standards are used as guidelines?  There are also typos that I’m 

certain will be caught in the final issuance.

Although the preface to the change notification summarizes the changes, it is quite a 

task to really review changes.  I found it advisable to prepare a comparison matrix for 

meaningful evaluation and have included it with this response.

The use of ISO 15489 provides the needed exposure to this very significant standard. 

Since PART 1220(Federal Records-General) states that the standard is applicable 

throughout, I question the need to state it in each part thereafter. This means 

considerable change each time there is a revision. The ISO issue is dated 2001. I 

understand that ISO Standards require revision every five years. I assume no change 

was  implemented in 2006. Also, added listing of specific sections of the ISO is not 

consistent. In 1236.4, however, only the Standard is cited yet its Part 9.6 specifically 

references electronic records.

In   highlighting definition changes in the “Supplemental Information,   the 

term “commercial records center” is omitted. Including additional definition in specific 

PARTS is understandable, but in terms of general coverage the term “vital records” 

and “electronic records” should also be covered in 1220.18. 

What reports, if any, are required from NARA (Archivist) since 1220.16 has been 

dropped?

Since 1228 is to be retained “as is” in 1234, references to old number parts will need to 

be reviewed. Publication dates also require updating.

Part 1223-Managing Vital Records makes no reference to records safety procedures 

that should be followed in the day to day operations of an agency.

There does not seem to be any consistency when action requires written approval of 

NARA and when written approval of the Archivist is required (Old regulation 1228.122 

and new 1231.10). What is the rational for these variables?

NARA inspection “starting date”   is now “no more than 30 days after the date of the 

letter.”   This should generate some reactions.

All in all, this is a very timely and meaningful updating of NARA’s regulations. It should 

inject some new life into the needed regulations governing the management of Federal 

records.

